
Dear M.r. Dzirasah, 

NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL 

WASHINGTON, o.e. 20504 

Maroh 23, 2002 

Thank you for your letter to Presídent Bush on the subjecc of che Oniced 
Natione Population Pund (ONFPA). I am responding on the Presidenc's 
bebalf. 

No decision has been taken by tbe Bush Administratión co withhold 1¡10ney 
al.located by che Congress to UNFPA. The Congress did, however, give the 
:President discretion to sp�d as much ar as litele of ehe $34 million as 
he determines is appropriate. Any money that the President may decide to 
provide to che UNFPA must be .given'in a manner cortsiseent with other 
onited State!I 1aws, including the Keinp•Kascen Act. 

·'rbe President shares the view of you and che Parliamentariann far Global
Action that it is vitally important ca promoce internacional �forts aimed
a� improving women's healcb care, including reproductiye health, around
the world.and especially in Afghanistan. He also, however, is deeply
concerned ábout credible reporta of forced scerilizations and coerced
abortiolllJ. in China. While the UNF?A. i.s clea.rly not itself directly
invo,ved in forced sterilizations and abortions, chere are legitimace
guestions about its asaociation wich Chinese national programa that may
en9a9e in such practices.

Tbe President has not yet criade a decision on what level of funding the
Unite:d Sta tes •,1ill provide t.o thé ONFPA. Whatever decisio.n he makes. the
President' s co1M1itment to the crucial issue of  women•s hea,ltb will remain
steadfasc.

. 

Mr. Kennetb Dzirasah 
President PGA 

incerely, 

Élliotc J\hra1¡1s 
Special Assistant to t.he President for 

Democracy, Human Rights and 
Inter:nat.iona.l. Operations 

211 Eaat 43
rd Street, Suite 1604

t,J•1., Vn,..1,, llilClw Ynrk 10017 
•


